
1 
 

    
 
SCCA Southern Indiana Region Monthly Newsletter February 2020 Volume 67 Number 2 

 

Sometimes I talk about the months of December through April as our Southern Indiana Region’s “downtime.” I 
need to correct this. We have all kinds of stuff going on during this period. While we don’t have championship 
rally or autocross points events during this time, it is certainly not a quiet time. Many of our members are 
working on adjustments to their cars hoping they can improve on last season’s performance. Some SIR 
members like Mike Mounlio are working on major car changes. Aside from the individual wrench-turning there is 
a lot of work going on to prepare for our 2020 season. 
A draft calendar is our usual starting point. We work to avoid family holidays and scheduling too many 

championship points events in a short period of time. Three or four weekends of competition in a row may suit 
some. But because we know that our members have other interests and responsibilities, we try to include open 

weekends between our events.  Working from the draft, we submit a proposal to the authorities at the Mid-American Air Center 
(MAAC) in Lawrenceville, IL for our autocross schedule and usage plan. These dates must be set in place months in advance to 
arrange for events’ insurance approvals. After we receive the MAAC’s schedule approval the plan is submitted to the FAA. The 
FAA approval is not a sure thing. They take activities on secure sites very seriously. The MAAC and FAA expect users of the 
airport property to not only pay for the usage, but to also respect the property. Our annual concrete repair work is more than an 
autocross supporting activity. Bob Sonntag does a great job of explaining how along with our usage fees our investment in 
concrete and repair man-hours benefits the MAAC. We need the MAAC and these Patch Party efforts are critical. Once these 
autocross dates are confirmed we go forward with notifying our insurance company and the SCCA of these dates. Our calendar 
is tweaked as needed and then released for publication. SIR informational flyers and schedule cards are then printed. 

Our annual Rally School will be held again in February. Bob Sonntag will be leading this. The event will be held on 
February 22nd, 2020 from 10:00 am to 1:00 pm at the EVPL Central at 200 SE Martin Luther King Jr Blvd in Evansville, IN. Key 
topics will include definitions, main road rules, and best practices. The school will be held in the Large Group Room of Central 
Library in downtown Evansville. That's up the steps and to the left. A graduation party trip to Hacienda for lunch is likely. Class 
tuition will be $5 per person. Bring paper and writing implements. There will be tests. 

Bob will follow up the next week with a fun rally, Leap Day Rally “Strive to be Average”, on February 29th, 2020 from 
12:00 pm to 4:00 pm starting at the Willard Library, 21 N First Ave, Evansville, IN. 

We’ve moved the Solo Safety Steward and Autocross Introduction training classes to coincide with the Test n’ Tune 
event on May 2nd, the day before our first championship points autocross event.  

We have early autocross-related activities beginning with our Sunday, March 1st Patch Party Preparatory Visit from 
10:00 am to 2:00 pm at the Lawrenceville-Vincennes Airport, Lawrenceville, IL. This is typically a board activity, but all are 
welcome to attend. Areas of the autocross site that are to be repaired or expanded will be marked this day. If you'd like to have 
input on the areas of the site that need to be repaired, please join us. (The rain date will be March 7th). Please check our 
calendar for all the Patch Party Cut, Dig, and Fill dates and e-mail me if you plan to attend or have questions. (re@sirscca.org) 

Paul Dornburg and Terry Davis are planning an early fun autocross, the Snow Buster Autocross, for Sunday, March 8th, 
2020 from 7:00 am to 4:30 pm at Roberts Park in Evansville, IN. Please watch the website and SIR membership e-mails for 
weather updates. If the weather is decent, we’ll be autocrossing. If it is too cold or nasty for corner station work, we’ll post event 
cancelation updates. SIR members should bring their membership cards to speed registration. There will be no trailered cars 
permitted, because there isn't enough room for trucks, trailers, and competing cars. The SCCA has noise restrictions. 
Remember, no un-muffled cars or muffled, but loud cars will be allowed. (If you must ask, it's too loud). We are in a residential 
area and want to be good neighbors so we can use this site again.  

Membership meetings will be held on the second Tuesday of each month and our Board of Directors meeting on the 
first Wednesday of each month. Our next membership meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 11th, at Smitty’s Italian 
Steakhouse on Franklin Street in Evansville. We’ll begin meeting informally around 6:00 PM, begin eating around 6:30, and then 
start the meeting at 7:30 PM (Central).  We hope to see you there! 
Dave Lehrschall  
Regional Executive 
Southern Indiana Region SCCA 
 
2020 Board Members 
Regional Executive   David Lehrschall 812-549-5498 re@sirscca.org 
Assistant Regional Executive  Jonathan Crowe 812-629-8237 are@sirscca.org 
Secretary    ERnie Roales  618-544-1602 secretary@sirscca.org 
Treasurer    Bob Sonntag  812-477-5936 treasurer@sirscca.org 
Activity Chair    Carrie Moore  812-266-0108 events@sirscca.org 
Assistant Activity Chair   Barry Beaman  812-453-5687 tech@sirscca.org 
Women’s Chair    MacKenzi Crowe 812-719-7864 women@sirscca.org 
Advisor     Terry Davis  812-453-1376 advisor@sirscca.org 
Newsletter Editor/Website  Paul Dornburg  270-314-9069 pitstop@sirscca.org

1 

mailto:secretary@sirscca.org


 

SIR SCCA Board Meeting, January 8, 2020 
Aldersgate UMC, Lincoln Ave., Evansville, IN 
Meeting called to order at 6:30 pm by Dave Lehrschall, regional executive 
In attendance: Bob Sonntag, treasurer; Carrie Moore, activities chair; Barry Beaman, assistant activities chair; Paul 
Dornburg, newsletter editor; Jonathan Crowe, assistant regional executive; MacKenzi Payne-Crowe, Women’s chair, via 
phone. Absent, ERnie Roales, secretary. Paul Dornburg taking minutes. 
The first order of business was to appoint an advisor for the year.  Carrie made a motion to make Terry Davis advisor. 
Bob seconded the motion. All voted in favor. Terry Davis is the 2020 advisor. 
Officer reports: 

• Treasurer Bob, we have money. Annual summary sent to Board recently. Bob wants to dispose of some of the 
club stop watches and is looking at a watch that reads in tenths, hundredths of a minute. All agreed he could 
pursue that task. 

• Activities chair Carrie said once schedule is finalized, she will pursue commitments for event marshals.  Carrie will 
put on the first road rally on Sunday, March 15th. It will be the “Westside Something” rally. Carrie will talk to Paul 
Blaylock about the points spreadsheet on Drive and ask him to help get her familiarized with it.  Paul Dornburg will 
make sure Carrie and Barry are set up as a region officers on the SCCA website so they can view member 
information. 

• Assistant activities chair Barry said he had nothing at this time for his first board meeting. 
• Newsletter editor Paul said the deadline for Pit Stop submissions is Wednesday, January 29th. 
• Women’s chair MacKenzi had nothing at this time. 
• Assistant regional executive Jonathan had nothing at this time. 
• Regional executive Dave wanted to know if the room was okay, was the schedule okay, and how about the pizza? 

Everyone agreed that all were good.  He also said he’d try not to talk too much and have the meeting done by 
8:00 pm. 

Old business: 
• 2020 calendar, the entire calendar was reviewed month by month, here are the highlights 

o January – ok 
o February – Bob will put on the rally school on Saturday, February 22nd and a Leap Day rally on Saturday, 

February 29th. It’ll be called the “Strive to be Average” rally. The school will be at the Evansville Central 
Library. The rally start point will be announced at the school. 

o March – the Patch Party preparatory visit was moved to Sunday March 1st. The Snowbuster autocross will 
be Sunday March 8th. The first rally will be Sunday March 15th. The Patch Party Cutting Day will be 
Saturday March 21st. The Patch Party Dig Day will be Saturday March 28th with a rain date of the next 
day. Dave Lehrschall will be in charge of recruitment for the workdays. 

o April – The last Patch Party day, Fill day, is Saturday April 4th with a rain date of the 11th.  Points rally #2 
is Sunday April 19th. 

o May – The Test and Tune and 1st autocross have been moved to the first weekend, the 2nd & 3rd.  We are 
doing the timing and scoring for the Bowler Transmission Midwest Musclecar Challenge on May 15th and 
16th in Terre Haute, IN. We need workers to be at the event at 8:00 am Eastern time. Points rally #2 is 
May 31st. 

o June – The Ladies autocross and autocross #2 are on June 13th & 14th. Autocross #3 is June 28th. 
o July – Autocross #4 is July 12th. The “Ice Cream Rally” will be held on the Sunday of the Owensboro-

Daviess County Motorsports festival weekend, July 26th. 
o August – Rally #5 will be on Sunday August 9th. The August club meeting will be at the Log Inn on 

Tuesday August 11th.  Autocross #5, the “Tri-Something” event will be on Sunday August 23rd.  It’ll be a 
warmup for the Solo Nationals in September. 

o September – The club meeting is on the 3rd Tuesday of the month, September 15th because a lot of club 
members will be in Lincoln NE. Autocross #6 will be on Sunday, September 20th. 

o October – Autocross #7 will be October 4th. Rally #6 will be Sunday October 25th. 
o November – Rally #7 will be Sunday November 8th.  We will attempt to get the Fun Autocross done earlier 

in the month. Dave will research activities in that month to see when the Roberts Park lot will be available 
without conflicts with other organizations. 

o December – The Awards Banquet is Friday December 4th. 
o Carrie made a motion to accept the calendar as proposed. Jonathan seconded the motion.  All were in 

favor.  The schedule is printed in the January Pit Stop 
• 2019 SIR Tax filing – Bob is working with James Shade, who has volunteered to help the club with the filing, to 

get this done so the filing notice can be submitted with the charter renewal. 
• Autocross trailer repair – Dave will move the trailer to Ernie’s in Robinson, IL, for repairs.  The rear door needs 

repair as does the lights.  Dave will decide on the date of repair party and recruit workers. 



 

• SIR event Lightning policy – After much discussion about the lack of any SCCA direction it was decided that Paul 
Dornburg will prepare a policy to be reviewed at next board meeting.  Jonathan found a phone app that can be 
used to warn of impending storms. 

• Paul Dornburg is still working on sourcing a storage container for the autocross sight.  We’d like a container to 
store the equipment in to minimize the amount of work needed to load and unload the trailer. Plus, we could roll 
the cone trailer inside it.  More next month. 

• Paul is also working on online registration via motorsportreg.com. More to come. 
• Paul suggested that club members who autocross should have an annual inspection to cut down on the amount 

of work needed at autocrosses. Between pre-registering and annual tech, the time used for those operations 
would be reduced.  

• Next week’s club membership meeting will be the annual waivers signing.  Terry Davis will have the waivers for 
people to sign and then he will send them to the SCCA.  Members need to make sure they have an SCCA 
account at my.scca.com complete with a headshot so that the SCCA will issue an annual waiver hard card. 

New Business: 
• Leap Day rally? – Bob will put it on. “Strive to be Average” on February 29th. 
• Rally app checkpoint fee – The app developers want to charge a $3 fee per car for rallys that have 11 or more 

cars.  After some discussion we decided that the fee was fair, and we would continue to use the app for our rallys. 
Dave made a motion to let Bob manage up to $50 per event fee.  It was seconded and approved.  In 2019 SIR 
put on 2 rallys with the app and both were well received.  Those were 2 of 22 put on nationally. 

• MAAC Patch Party survey team – Dave will be he recruiter for the team that will map out the areas to be repaired 
this year.  The survey day was moved to March 1st to avoid the Snow Buster autocross weekend on the 8th.  

• Patch Parties promotion – Bob will take on the task of promoting the Dig and Fill Patch Parties via email. Paul will 
duplicate his announcements on the Facebook page.  

• Snow Buster Fun autocross – Paul and team will mark the course on Saturday. Providing the weather is good the 
event will take place on Sunday March 8th. 

• Website calendar, flyers, cards, should all agree with the 2020 calendar spreadsheet.  The website calendar does 
agree. Facebook events will be setup.  Events will also be set up on motorsportreg.com. 

• Patch Parties – Paul will check with Richard about procuring equipment.  There was a discussion about the 
number of holes that should be patched, and can we back off from the number we have done in the last few 
years?  The preparatory visit will concentrate on the grid area and access to the large paved area used in last 
year’s September event.  Other areas will be marked to use the thin patch that was used in a few places last year 
with good results. 

• 2020 SIR Charter renewal – All documents are in place for submission except for the tax filing status. Bob and 
James Shade will complete the filing process as soon as possible and forward the notice to Paul for the charter 
renewal submission. 

• 2020 SCCA email regarding sanctions and event URLs. – We will provide a URL that points to our home web 
page. 

• Midwest Musclecar Challenge – Mark Bowler asked SIR to support the MMC.  Setup will be Friday afternoon May 
15th at 2:00 pm eastern time with the event being run Saturday May 16th at 8:00 eastern time.  SIR will design and 
setup a course and provide timing, scoring and course workers for the event.  A motion was made to approve the 
request. The motion was seconded and approved. 

• Owensboro Motorsports festival – The festival for 2020 is not definite yet but the “Ice Cream Rally” will take place 
on July 26th whether the festival does or not.  Once more details are known about the weekend they will be 
shared. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm. 
 
SIR SCCA Membership Meeting January 14th, 2020 
Smitty’s Italian Steakhouse, Franklin Street, Evansville IN 
I. Call to Order at 7:10 pm 

A. By, Jr. Crowe, Assistant RE  
B. Board and officials not present 

1. Dave Lehrschall, RE 
2. Paul Dornburg, Pit Stop 
3. MacKenzi Payne-Crowe, Women’s Chair 

II. Officer Reports 
A. Secretary: ERnie Roales – Minutes from previous meeting not on hand 
B. Treasurer: Bob Sonntag – Balance on hand $7966.14 
C. Activities Chair: Carrie Moore – Need event Marshalls to sign up 
D. Assistant Activities Chair: Barry Beaman – DGTBH (damn glad to be here) 
E. Advisor – No report 
F. Assistant RE – No report 

III. Rally events 
A. Rally school 



 

1. Saturday, February 22nd at 10am 
2. Evansville Central Library 

B. Fun Rally 
1. Leap Day Rally, “Strive to be Average”, Bob Sonntag rally master 
2. Saturday, February 29th at Willard Library in Evansville 
3. Registration at 12:30 pm, 1st car off about 1 pm 

C. Rally #1 
1. “Westside Something”, Carrie Moore rally master 
2. Sunday, March 15th, 2020 
3. Registration at 12:30 pm, 1st car off about 1 pm 
4. Starts at Penny Lane Coffee House, Evansville 

IV. Show Buster Autocross 
A. March 8th at Roberts Park 
B. 7 AM setup 
C. 10 AM Registration closes 
D. 10:30 1st car off 

V. Patch Party/Bonus Program 
A. Bonus Program (extra runs) 

1. Work 1 date get 1 run 
2. Work 2 dates get 2 runs 
3. Work 3 dates get 2 runs plus 1 entry 
4. Second Dig Day may not happen 

B. Patch Parties 
1. Preparatory visit Sunday, March 1st at 10 am 
2. Cut Day, Saturday, March 21st, 9 am start time 
3. Dig Day, Saturday, March 28th, 9 am start time (and 29th if needed) 
4. Fill Day, Saturday, April 4th, 9 am start time 
5. Lunch will be provided by SIR 

VI. Next meeting 
A. Board meeting, Wednesday, February 5th (all members welcome) 

1. 6PM Aldersgate UMC 
B. Membership Meeting 

1. Tuesday, February 11th  
2. Dinner 6:30 Meeting 7:30 
3. Smitty’s Italian Steakhouse, West Franklin Street, Evansville 

VII. Attendance Drawing, the winner was Bob Sonntag 
VIII. Closing at 7:25 pm. 
12 members present 
Humbly submitted, 
ERnie Roales, Secretary 
 

 
February SCCA Anniversaries 
Michael Smith  02/01/1971 
Jeffrey Jackson  02/01/1978 
Greg Goebel  02/01/1980 
Don Kelley  02/19/2004 
Terrence Keating  02/27/2008 
Debra Rothermel  02/14/2017 
Robert Rothermel II 02/14/2017 
Jacob Campbell  02/09/2018 
Scott Campbell  02/09/2018 
James Williams  02/01/2019 
John Warren  02/20/2019 
 
 
 

February Birthdays 
Stacey Grav  02/04 
Cooper Lilly Jr.  02/04 
Kenneth Latta  02/04 
Fred Cron  02/06 
Stuart Nathan  02/06 
Shane Suits  02/07 
Dr. James Butler MD 02/08 
Kevin Pendley  02/09 
John Warren  02/11 
Carolyn Dornburg  02/16 
Yvonne Sippel  02/17 
Don Kelley  02/17 
Sean Lips  02/17 
Ernest Roales  02/21 
Carson Sandy  02/26 

 
  Happy 

Anniversary! 



 

Happy Rallyentines Month! 
Every month is a good month for a road rally.  This year and this month we also have an extra day.  

SIR will be making the most of that extra day.  We have two rally events this month to help clear cobwebs, 
refresh rally skills, and have a little fun playing with cars.  Our rally 2020 Rally Championship season kicks off 
next month with Carrie Moore’s “Westside Something” rally.  Let’s be warmed up and ready. 

Leaping back to this February, we have our time/speed/distance (T/S/D) rally class on Saturday, 
February 22.  This year’s class will focus on being able to follow the route and understanding the main road 
rules.  Class will be held at the Central branch of the Evansville Vanderburgh Public Library and start at 9:30 in 
the morning.  Materials will need to be prepared with some trees spared.  Please let me know if you will be 
attending the rally class.  There will be a $5/person fee to help the with club expenses associated with the on-
the-road “Final Exam” lab. 

The month concludes with an “annual” Leap Day event.  Some might think quadrennial, but I think 
every 2/29 makes for an “annual” event.  Either way, the “Strive to be Average” rally is another Saturday event.  
The event will start from Willard Library, 21 North First Ave, Evansville.  We will gather in the Archives Reading 
Room (part of the addition) with tech and registration from 12:30 CST to 1:00. 

The "Strive to be Average" T/S/D rally will make extensive use of the Richta GPS Checkpoint system.  
Think fifty timed controls in a route of seventy miles or so.  Every team will need an Apple or Android device 
with the GPS Checkpoint software installed.  (It’s free from the appropriate app store.)  The route is not idiot-
proof; but it is rather basic.  There are just few different CASTs used in the route.  Many of the controls are 
poorly placed -- shortly before turns that cannot be negotiated at the CAST and/or shortly thereafter.  Teams 
are not expected to do well on half of those controls.  Other controls might be just a mile, or two, or three from 
the previous speed change.  Teams should be able to do well on these.  Either way each control puts the team 
back on time headed into the next control.  After the odometer check, how early or late can one get when there 
will be something like 50 controls in about 65 miles?  So, maybe low scores ARE to be expected. 

Late breakers and hard accelerators may find this rally to be maximum fun. 
This should be a fun afternoon enjoying nicely paved roads of southern Indiana and a delightful way to 

go directly from Willard Library to Smitty's Italian Steakhouse in about 70 miles. 
Bob Sonntag 
bob.sonntag@att.net 
 
What’s Mike up to? 
Mike Mounlio has been working on his Festiva for a while and hopes to have it ready for the early May autocross 
weekend.  He just recently suffered a kidney stone which kept him away from his car for a few days.  He’s recovered now 
and working on getting the car back together. 
 

     
 
Meanwhile, Paul Dornburg has been hard at work keeping Grace dust free. As you can see, he has the racing tires 
carefully wrapped and stored in a climate-controlled environment.   
 
 



  



 

                                            Cut Day 3/21/20              

 

 

                 Fill Day 4/4/20 

 

                Dig Day 3/28/20 

 
 
Last year’s points because I had to fill in a page for the flyer.  It doesn’t work with an odd number of pages. 
 

 
 
  

2019 Final Points
Berry Points Total Berry Points (cont.) Total Autocross Points AX1 AX2 AX3 AX4 AX5 AX6 AX7 Drop Total Rally Points R1 R2 R3 R4 R5 R6 R7 Total
1 Bob Sonntag 91 48 Yvonne Sippel 7 1 Paul Dornburg 1000 1000 1000 1000 981 1000 0 5981 1 Bob Sonntag 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 30
2 James Cannon 72 49 Brent Sturgeon 6 2 Jr. Crowe 990 996 982 977 975 1000 0 5920 2 Terry Davis 5 5 5 5 5 5 30
3 Ernie Roales 69 50 Dawn Boerner 6 3 Jon Schwartze 990 979 960 955 956 983 971 955 5839 3 Carrie Moore 5 2 5 5 2 5 2 24
4 Terry Davis 62 51 Gregory Pouncey 6 4 Barry Beaman 955 964 954 950 924 941 952 924 5716 4 James Cannon 5 2 5 5 2 5 2 24
5 Jr. Crowe 61 52 Jeff Metz 6 5 Ernie Roales 946 940 933 928 930 951 999 928 5699 5 David Lehrschall 2 3 2 5 5 17
6 David Lehrschall 56 53 Jeff Peachey Jr. 6 6 Don Kelley 945 963 931 936 945 965 931 931 5685 6 Ernie Roales 3 5 2 2 5 17
7 Paul Dornburg 53 54 Jim Stradtner 6 7 Richard Grav 937 975 785 945 853 975 986 785 5671 7 Susan Roales 5 2 2 5 14
8 Richard Grav 49 55 Misty Stradtner 6 8 David Lehrschall 949 923 941 904 937 996 0 5650 8 Suellyn Lehrschall 2 5 5 12
9 Jon Schwartze 45 56 Ally Stradtner 5 9 John McCarthy 965 946 938 950 908 926 918 908 5643 9 Jr. Crowe 2 5 2 2 11

10 John McCarthy 39 57 Darlene Cannon 5 10 James Cannon 905 922 893 891 897 998 978 891 5593 10 Carolyn Dornburg 5 5 10
11 Don Kelley 37 58 James Nichols 5 11 Terry Davis 928 925 933 902 928 912 0 5528 11 Paul Blaylock 5 5 10
12 Scott Campbell 36 59 Jason May 5 12 Steve Backer 885 951 937 928 750 930 0 5381 12 Paul Dornburg 5 5 10
13 Barry Beaman 34 60 Jeremy Duke 5 13 Bob Sonntag 893 893 865 878 887 905 820 820 5321 13 Bob Rothermel 2 5 7
14 Jacob Campbell 33 61 Kelly Esser 5 14 Jacob Campbell 867 859 859 851 870 897 931 851 5283 14 Harold Davis 5 2 7
15 MacKenzi Payne-Crowe 30 62 Michelle Deutsch 5 15 Timothy Garrett ( R ) 842 834 852 855 839 915 0 5137 15 Karen Davis 5 2 7
16 Dawn Sturgeon 28 63 Scott Milam 5 16 MacKenzi Payne-Crowe 937 931 908 933 904 0 4613 16 Jim Stradtner 4 2 6
17 Carrie Moore 26 64 Amanda McCarthy 4 17 Dawn Sturgeon 913 910 893 896 967 0 4579 17 Jon Schwartze 4 2 6
18 Steve Backer 26 65 Beatrice Woolsey 4 18 Danny Woodard 880 892 890 930 935 0 4527 18 Misty Stradtner 4 2 6
19 Paul Blaylock 25 66 Don Beaman 4 19 Paul Gibson 995 988 983 1000 0 3966 19 Darlene Cannon 5 5
20 Timothy Garrett 23 67 Gene Young 4 20 Alekza Roth 771 799 750 762 871 0 3953 20 Beatrice Woolsey 2 2 4
21 Larry Pearsall 19 68 John Whitaker 4 21 Jae Choi 934 950 961 968 0 3813 21 Gene Young 4 4
22 Mike Mounlio 18 69 Julia Young 4 22 Scott Campbell 915 930 922 957 0 3724 22 Julia Young 4 4
23 Bob Rothermel 17 70 Marcus Cook 4 23 Tom McBride 902 929 936 946 0 3713 23 Lora Blaylock 2 2 4
24 Carolyn Dornburg 17 71 Stacey Grav 4 24 Patrick White ( R ) 843 841 895 852 0 3431 24 Ally Stradtner 2 2
25 Marc Boerner 16 72 Dean Fehribach 3 25 Yancy Smith 750 787 777 763 0 3077 25 Amanda Stradtner 2 2
26 Suellyn Lehrschall 15 73 Ron Jochum 3 26 Larry Pearsall 750 750 750 750 0 3000 26 Chris Hancock 2 2
27 Lora Blaylock 14 74 Terry Keating 3 27 Jeff Peachey Jr. 750 755 772 0 2277 27 Dawn Boerner 2 2
28 Susan Roales 14 75 Adam Kieffer 2 28 Kenneth Latta 750 750 765 0 2265 28 Dawn Sturgeon 2 2
29 Alekza Roth 13 76 Amanda Stradtner 2 29 Chris Shieldsmith 979 960 0 1939 29 Diane Hancock 2 2
30 Danny Woodard 13 77 Barry Schonberger 2 30 Amanda McCarthy 961 949 0 1910 30 Don Kelley 2 2
31 Kenneth Latta 13 78 Chris Hancock 2 31 Jeff Jackson 927 925 0 1852 31 Jeremy Crowe 2 2
32 Patrick White 11 79 Courtney Fehribach 2 32 Joe Doroff 898 936 0 1834 32 Larry Pearsall 2 2
33 Tom McBride 11 80 Diane Hancock 2 33 Gregory Pouncey 893 937 0 1830 33 MacKenzi Payne-Crowe 2 2
34 Yancy Smith 11 81 Drew Gerth 2 34 Jeff Metz 918 884 0 1802 34 Marc Boerner 2 2
35 Anthony Garrett 10 82 Duane Duke 2 35 Kevin Berba 862 933 0 1795 35 Stephen Lowder 2 2
36 Darwin Graham 9 83 Evan Russel 2 36 Anthony Garrett 883 880 0 1763
37 David Link 9 84 Jamsheed Reshad 2 37 Don Beaman 837 870 0 1707
38 Jeff Jackson 9 85 John Warren 2 38 Marc Boerner 822 831 0 1653 Rookie Points Points

39 Nicole Buttrum 9 86 Mark Petry 2 39 Mike Mounlio 903 750 0 1653 1 Timothy Garrett 21
40 Richard Litov 9 87 Russ Luckett 2 40 Zed Markman 787 809 0 1596 2 Gregory Pouncey 6
41 Stuart Nathan 9 88 Shawn Lansdale 2 41 Marcus Cook 787 806 0 1593 3 Kenneth Latta 6
42 Victoria Nathan 9 89 Stacey Metz 2 42 Darwin Graham 778 786 0 1564 4 Patrick White 6
43 Reginald Sandy 8 90 Stephen Lowder 2 43 Joshua Pertzsch 977 0 977 5 Anthony Garrett 5
44 Harold Davis 7 91 Deb Rothermel 1 44 Cameron Bidwell 971 0 971 6 Kelly Esser 5
45 Jeremy Crowe 7 92 Gabe Fehribach 1 45 James Nichols 942 0 942 7 Don Beaman 4
46 Karen Davis 7 93 Michael Buente 1 46 David Shreve 931 0 931 8 Marc Boerner 4
47 Mike Maikranz 7 94 Paul Condi 1 47 Kelly Esser 918 0 918 9 Adam Kieffer 2

48 Bob Rehklau 909 0 909 10 David Link 2
49 David Chader 890 0 890 11 Evan Russel 2
50 Jeremy Crowe 888 0 888 12 Nicole Buttrum 2
51 Evan Russel 887 0 887 13 Richard Litov 2
52 Victor Brunamonti 880 0 880 14 Stuart Nathan 2
53 Scott Milam 876 0 876 15 Victoria Nathan 2
54 Kyle Ferriell 860 0 860 16 Courtney Fehribach 0
55 Jeremy Duke 839 0 839 17 Dawn Boerner 0
56 Mark Petry 838 0 838 18 Dean Fehribach 0
57 Drew Gerth 829 0 829 19 Don Croxton 0
58 Jamsheed Reshad 829 0 829 20 Gabe Fehribach 0
59 Stacey Metz 812 0 812 21 Mike Maikranz 0
60 Brian Hwang 807 0 807 22 Noah Fehribach 0
61 Shawn Lansdale 794 0 794 23 Patrick Williams 0
62 Jason May 778 0 778 24 Yvonne Sippel 0
63 Russ Luckett 772 0 772
64 John Whitaker 764 0 764
65 Reggie Sandy 755 0 755
66 Adam Kieffer 750 0 750
67 David Link 750 0 750
68 Duane Duke 750 0 750
69 Hugh Gilbert 750 0 750
70 Nicole Buttrum 750 0 750
71 Richard Litov 750 0 750
72 Ron Jochum 750 0 750
73 Stuart Nathan 750 0 750
74 Vicki Nathan 750 0 750

4%
4%
4%
4%

0

0
0
0

0

% Captured

0
0
0

12%

4%
0

42%

12%
12%
10%
10%
8%

4%
4%

8%

2020 Berry Points
Bob Sonntag 1
Terry Davis 1
Ernie Roales 1
Barry Beaman 1
Jeff Jackson 1
Don Kelley 1
Bob Rothermel 1
Courtney Fehribach 1
Carrie Moore 1
Steve Backer 1
Jr. Crowe 1
Dean Fehribach 1



 

SPORTS CAR CLUB OF AMERICA 
SCCA: A club with many interests 

Many faceted in its endeavors, the Sports Car Club of America (SCCA) might best be described as a service organization. 
It serves over 50,000 members throughout the United States by sanctioning and administering a variety of automotive related 
activities through more than 115 independently chartered regions. No other single motor sports organization in the world 
conducts more events than the SCCA. These events range from amateur and professional road racing to road rallies, 
autocrosses, rally crosses, hill climbs and auto shows. The SCCA is an ever-growing organization for the automotive 
enthusiast. Because the SCCA is member oriented, the club stresses participation on a broad basis. Regardless of your 
experience or background, if you are an automotive enthusiast there is a place for you in the SCCA. The avenues available 
range from amateur or professional road race driver to weekend rally or autocross driver to race worker or official. In order to 
successfully sanction and conduct a comprehensive autocross/rally/road racing program many experts in timing and scoring, 
communications, safety inspection, medical, flagging, course/race control and other skills are needed. Schools are held to train 
the drivers and workers and various degrees of licenses are awarded based on knowledge, ability and experience. 

Pit Stop is the official publication of the Southern Indiana Region of the Sports Car Club of America, Inc. and is published 
monthly at PO Box 1112, Evansville, IN 47706. Opinions expressed herein are those of the authors or editor and are not 
necessarily those of the Southern Indiana Region, its officials, members or advertisers. Permission to reprint material from Pit 
Stop is granted to all SCCA regional publications and its national publication, Sports Car, with regards for full credit to the author 
and Pit Stop. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Two final things. 

1. If you want to stop getting this newsletter by snail mail, please tell me and I’ll make sure you get it by email or you 
can download off the sirscca.org website. 

2. If you want to get something in this newsletter you have to tell me, pointedly, like, “I’d like you to put this in the 
newsletter.” Or “I have something of interest for the newsletter.”  I’m all ears. 

 
 
Upcoming Events – All Times Central 
 

Tuesday, February 11th, Club Membership Meeting, Smitty’s Italian restaurant, Franklin Street, Evansville, IN  
Gather at 6:00 pm and eat dinner, 7:30 club business meeting, please attend.  

 

Saturday, February 22nd, 9:00 am to 1:00 pm, Rally School, EVPL Central, 200 SE Martin Luther King Jr Blvd, Evansville, IN 
 

Saturday, February 29th, 12:00 noon to 4:00 pm, Leap Day Rally, “Strive to be Average”, Willard Library, 21 N First Ave, Evansville, IN 
 

Sunday, March 1st, Patch Party Preparatory visit to Mid-American Air Center, Lawrenceville, IL, to map out concrete work 
 

Wednesday, March 4th, 6:00 pm, February Board meeting, Aldersgate UMC, 5130 Lincoln Avenue, Evansville 
 

Sunday, March 8th, Snow Buster Fun Autocross, Roberts Park, Evansville, weather permitting 


